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MEETING INFORMATION

Third Thursday of every month
7:30 p.m.
Community Room
Marjorie Post Park
Massapequa

New members welcome!

Next Meeting:

Thursday, April 18th at 7:30 p.m.
Marjorie Post Park Community Room

PRESIDENT'S CORNER

Well, spring is in the air...at last!

With the onset of warm weather, most of us look
forward to taking our cars out of storage and
preparing them for the upcoming months of rides and
shows, and, speaking for myself (and, hopefully, al
of you)...just admiring the unique beauty of our
"charges." Lucky people, we are!

And smart people, too. Last week, | was asked
by a fellow classic automobile enthusiast/colledtor
establish the value of a 1963 GT Hawk (R1) he was
considering adding to his collection. After chexki
a variety of sources, | was delighted to reporhita
that his purchase would be a wise one...Studebaker
values have been steadily climbing, despite a
depressed (recessed) economy. Our marque istat las
getting the recognition it so well deserves.

Changing gears: As | have done in the past, |
attended a car show last Sunday to see which
automobiles there would be great additions to our
own show. Well...I chatted with (and invited)
twenty-two owners of some rather distinctive
vehicles, including a magnificent 1936 Auburn.
Hopefully, they will all participate in what hasasted
to become known as one of the best shows on Long
Island!

On another note: | recently had the honor and
privilege of visiting the Autoseum Museum/School in
Mineola, which is operated by a group of devotees
who have direct contact with the master himself:
George Barris. In fact, one of the instructors/
principals of the museum worked with "GB" for fifty
years, and is an artisan/craftsman "par excellénte.



had the opportunity to witness his skills in As in the past, | will contact Hagerty (Goody
person...and | was privileged to get "up and cldee"” Bags), Meguiar's (samples of car care productg), an
some of the most famous cars in existence...incudi Hemmings. | am also going to contact Automat in
the original Batmobile. | even sat behind the wheeHicksville to ask for items for our Goody Bags.
of this fabulous vehicle...what a terrific feelitigagt NEW MEMBER:
was! | almost felt that Bruce Wayne and Robin were  Our club welcomes Gerry Duff as a new member.
nearby...waiting to go into action. Gerry is the proud owner of a magnificent Avanti.
There are many other interesting cars thereWe had a lengthy discussion about getting
too...including a 100-foot long Cadillac limousine. Studebaker and Avanti owners who are not affiliated
Yes, really! And the variety of courses offered iswith a club to join us. Gerry also told us thathzes
amazing. Students (and | will count myself as ohe tried numerous times to get the Avanti folks to
them, soon) learn about (and execute) all manner akactivate the Avanti Club. We suggested thatef
restoration and customizing skills, including body- Avanti Club is not reactivated, we should invitesh
work, painting, upholstering, and more...much morefolks to join the Studebaker Drivers Club, Long

This place is a "jewel". Island Chapter.
Check out my article on this exciting and CAR STUFF:
valuable-to-our-hobby facility, which we will alleb Speaking of Avantis, the Greater NY Region of
able to visit in the near future. And be sure tsitvi AACA has invited all Avantis to attend the Old
www.autoseum.ordor more information. Westbury Gardens Show on June 2nd to celebrate the
Looking forward to seeing you soon! 50" anniversary of the Avanti. The club has also

Carl  invited all Studebaker owners to attend as well.
Kevin Healion asked how many of our members plan

MARCH MEETING RECAP to attend. Our club will designate a meeting plidiee
day of the show in order to caravan to Old Westbury
N The meeting place will be specified in our next
\ Spotlight newsletter.
S We had a discussion regarding having a brunch at

Our meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance td\/lolly _Malon_e’s i_n Bay Shpre. Bob Andrgocci Wi".
the Flag at 8:02 P.M. | read the Recap of thdnvestigate if this is feasible. Parking is theg bi
February meeting. The Recap was accepted b§P"cem: You may recall that our annual Holiday

Howard Naval, and seconded by Bob Andreocci. runch yvas canceled due to.Hurric'ane Sandy.
TREASURER'S REPORT: Don't forget. Our club is having our Dust-off

egun to the Garage Eatery in Islandia for breakdast

Treasurer Frank Sammon reviewed expenses ™~ . "~ 4
since our last meeting. These expenses includel pril 20" at 9 A.M. Dust off those Studes, and park

newsletter and meeting refreshments. The expensé’% front of the restaurant. Those who have

from the York Swap Meet were omitted. These will ge}ra%%ats\?éwpse past had a great time.
be reviewed at our next meeting. Our savings '
g g May 18" car show at the New York State

balance remains the same. Vet H th d4s of St Brook
Our club paid expenses for Tom Portesy to mar]_|e erans: Home on the grounds o ony broo
ospital. This show is open to all clubs and

our table at York. Tom however is returning the Hiliated anti le. There i B
money to our treasury, since all the items on thb c unafiiiated antique car people. Inere is no ¢ aog
ttend this event. Refreshments will be served.

table were his. Treasurer's report was accepted b9 ) .
It's a great feeling to see the veterans come to

Tom Portesy, and seconded by Howard Naval. ,
NEW BUSI%ESS: y HOW Y look at the cars. We've been told in the past, thoat

Reunion Sunday and Orphan Car Show: Kevinsome of the home’s residents, it's the only timeéhef

Healion informed those present that we need €& that they come outside just to see the cars.

sponsors for the show trophies. He asked thadfall getrt]o the nursing hé)me, dé've l:'c"_?h on Il\llc_cl)_ll’sdap H
us try to recruit at least one business to spoasor to the entrance to Stony Brook Hospital.  Turn tig

award. Please let Kevin know the name of yourand follow the signs to the Veterans’ Nursing Home.
sponsor. We can do a better job. You won't be sorry you came.




April 28™  Street Rod Show and Flea Market at themolds. Throughout, there was an air of "If we can
Brentwood Campus of the Suffolk Community conceive it, we can create it."

College at Wicks Road Exit of the L.I.E. The principals of the museum have graciously
April 28™ Greater NY Region AACA Queens Farm invited us to a tour and seminar of their wonderful

Meet. facility, which | will schedule once | have determad

IMPORTANT:

the best time for us to attend. | know you will al

Cathy needs articles and photos for thehave a terrific time there.

newsletter. Don’t let her run out of ideas. Ihdae

For more information, visiwww.autoseum.org

an article about how you acquired your Studebakeror call 516-571-1894. P.S: | was so impressedn | a
or anything that you are interested in seeing @ th becoming a student!

Spotlight.

GUEST: We were happy to welcome Gene
Kennedy of Greater NY AACA and the Corvair Club
to our meeting. He discussed the OIld Westbury
Gardens Show and extended the invitation to all
Avanti and Studebaker owners.

50/50 was won by Howard Naval. Howard
graciously donated his winnings back to the club
treasury. Our meeting adjourned at 9:05 P.M.

Roger Price, Recording Secretary

AUTOSEUM VISIT

Autoseum ... A great name for a great facility.

This museum/school is a treasure trove for those
of us who love cars and are interested in restoring
and/or customizing them, using techniques developed
by none other than the ultimate customizer: George
Barris.

Located in Mineola, (100 County Seat Drive), it
features some of the most significant "movie" a#rs
all time, and has a plethora of courses that ceueh
diverse topics as Metal Fabrication, Customizing,
Painting, Welding, Upholstering, Pin-striping, and
more.

Founded by President Mike Manning and Vice-
President Andy Perillo (who co-created fantastis ca
with George Barris for a half-century), and
augmented by Museum Director Sam Pardo, the
facility exudes a feeling of "Car lover, you have
arrived at Nirvana." The excitement of learning the
"how-to" in a "hands-on" way is, well, in a
word...exciting!

Enthusiastic students approached me to let me
know that this place was a "steal"... and that they
were enjoying themselves enormously. | saw
examples of their fine work, which included a hand-
hammered hood scoop and beautifully finished
wood-veneer console, as well as actual fiberglass
bodies which had been meticulously crafted from

UPCOMING EVENTS

LI _Chapter SDC Reunion Sunday Car
Show. NOTE CHANGE IN DATE!
Sunday, June 23, 2013t Marjorie Post Park
in Massapequa. 9 a.m. — 3 p.m. Rain Date:
June 30, 2013.

Dust-off Run to Garage Eatery: Saturday,
April 20™, 2013. 9:00 a.m.Garage Eatery is
on Bridge Road in Islandia. See the flyer in
this issue or on the website for directions.
Contact F. Sammon at (631) 348-7681 if you
plan to attend.




NEWS FROM THE NE ZONE This year the International Meet will be held in

Colorado Springs, Colorado. Let's make sure we let
Gary Ash know of our concerns prior to the SDC

National Board Meeting slated for Monday, July 1,

2013. Some of the outstanding issues I'm aware of
are: Revised SDC By Laws, On line publishing of

“Inside Studebaker Facts,” official SDC stationary,

future of the “Survivor Class” judging and the st

of the “SDC Communiqué,” just to name a few.

Gary is our voice and ears at the meeting but he

Spring News from Peter Bishop (3/17/13) needs to know what we are thinking. Contact him
directly or let me know and | will pass your thotsgh
“Ladies and Gentlemen, start your engines.” on to him.

A familiar refrain and so appropriate now that &gri
is on the way. Before you climb behind the whdel o Speaking of the International Meet, let’s congratieil
your Studebakers, make sure your insurance, NYSehicle presenters Bill Clark (Endicott, NY), Bob &
inspection and registration are all in order. ThenDenise Stowell (Perry, NY) and Matt Wendt
check out all the fluids, belts and hoses. Getum  (Tonawanda, NY) for their award winning vehicles at
the key and listen to that wonderful StudebakerSouth Bend last year.
sound.

Finally, 1 am always interested in growing the
Now for an update on the Northeast Zone; we have &tudebaker presence in New York. Currently | am
new Zone Coordinator — John Henne from Newworking with a core group from Central New York
Hampshire. He has taken over for Dennis Jolicoeuregarding the formation of a Chapter there. | wloul
who has served the Zone in fine fashion. There iglso like to see a NYS Meet in our near future,
also a new page on the SDC Forum dedicated to theomeplace centrally located in the state. Please |
various Zones. Stop in and say hello. me know how | can assist your efforts or your desir

to help me with either of those ends.
This year, the Northeast Zone will be having the
annual Zone Meet in Marlborough, Massachusetts. INow get out there and show off your Studebakers.
is scheduled for August 2, 3, 4, 2013 and will beRemember — “We invented cool!”
hosted by the Ocean Bay Chapter. The meet hotg
headquarters will be the Royal Plaza Hotel (1-888 ART UNGER
543-9500). See if your Chapter would be able t TURNING WHEELS EDITOR
sponsor a trophy for this event!

On April 8, 2013 Studebaker Drivers Clup
While we are talking about Zone Meets, Gary Ash|l |ong-standing Turning Wheels editor Art Ungr
our Zone Director; Chip Dayton, Nutmeg Chapterfl |ost his battle with pancreatic cancer. We 1A
and | were discussing the possibility of New York}l first learned of Art's diagnosis in Decembgr
joining the cycle of Northeast Zone Meet hosting)l 2012.

This will definitely stay on my plate for further The Studebaker organization has lostl| a
review. It's been awhile since New York hosted g| creative and valuable individual who will HE

Zone Meet. sorely missed. Many of us have enjoyed read|ng
_ Art's column in every issue.
Don't forget that the International SDC Zone Meet Our sincere condolences to Ann Turner,

will be held in Dover Delaware in 2014 and theraiis || co-editor, who will be will be continuing on gk

strong possibility that the 2016 International Meef| editor.

will be held in Rhode Island. Great thingS are This news was received just as this issue Was

happening on the East Coast. being finalized, so no other information (s
known, but Turning Wheels will surely havg

further information.



LONG ISLAND CHAPTER STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB
MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

NAME: Birthday (Mo/Day):
SPOUSE: Birthday (Mo/Day):
ADDRESS: Anniversary (Mo/Day):
PHONE: CELL:

E-MAIL:

STUDEBAKERS OWNED:

YEAR MODEL BODY STYLE

To join or renew your membership, mail completed mmbership form, with membership fee payable to
“LI Chapter SDC” to Frank Sammon, 105 Ridge AvenueNo. Great River, NY 11722-3430

DUES: Annual Dues are $15.00. New members joininlanuary — June: $15.00, after July $10.00.
NOTE: YOU MUST BE A MEMBER OF THE SDC TO JOIN A LOC AL CHAPTER.




